
  It has been so lovely this week to see the children so excited about 

their new classes for next year. Thank you so much for all your sup-

port in preparing them for the new school year. 

I believe all children can shine at Kibworth C of E Primary and we 

strive for every member of our school family to succeed and flourish with us. Children flourish 

because we are a thriving family of children, parents, staff and governors who work together 

to create a fantastic school for our community. Next year, I would like us all to share a vision 

which I have been discussing over the last month with children, staff and governors.  

Let Your Light Shine Matthew 5:16  

This quote  encompasses my belief that all children can shine at Kibworth C of E Primary and 

we strive for every member of our school family to succeed and flourish with us. 

This week as part of our preparation for developing this vision across the school a group of 

children led by our RE lead Mrs Rowe and our Art lead Miss Pepper have been designing a 

logo. Next week all the children and staff at the school will have the opportunity to vote for 

their favourite design. I would really like as many parents and governors to vote as well! Please 

follow the link to vote for your favourite https://tinyurl.com/KibLYLS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Children are awarded House 

Points for effort, achievement 

and kindness to others. This 

week’s points totals are 

Welton = 1012 

Morrison = 757 

Ireland = 1168 
 

 

 

At KPS we believe that good 

manners are essential and the 

teaching of these is at the centre 

of our curriculum. This week  

 1H and 5C have been recog-

nised as having the best manners 

in school. 

 

Every day your child spends in 

school really matters. This week’s 

attendance superstars are: 

4W with 99.69% 
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Tomorrow— 10:30 — 1:30 

Saturday 22nd June  
Please come along and bring all your friends! 

On Thursday 13th June 2019 a group of children from our school 

went to the Grammar School Hall. We went to see some of the 

work of the famous  paintings of the illustrator John Kenny (who 

illustrated Thomas the tank engine). After the speech we all went 

outside to see the new plaque for John Kenny which is on the site 

of where his house used to be on Smeeton Road. Thank you Mrs 

Rose and Mrs Jordan for taking us.                BY Yvette 4H 

Design A Design B Design C 
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Year 6 

Cian 

Year 5 

Eloise 

Year 4 

Year 3 

Dillon 

Year 2 

Eleanor & Max 

Year 1 

Luke 

EYFS 

 

WoW!  

The new playground 

markings are absolutely  

fantastic! 

Huge thanks to the KPA 

from all the children, 

teachers and especially 

the lunchtime supervi-

sors ! 

Please come and sup-

port the KPA at the 

summer fayre so that 

they can help us with 

our fitness project. 

22.06.2019 

 

On Monday 17th, our KS2 athletics team enjoyed a bright and sunny athletics meet at Corby Triangle. It 
is always a well run busy event with over 15 other schools there making a memorable opportunity for 
the children involved, with the large crowds of children and parents cheering on each event. All our 
year groups did brilliantly enjoying competing in such a great occasion.     Mr Norton 

The football tournament run by me on Tuesday gave our school a great chance to see our year 3 and 4 footballers in 
action to show us what they've got!  Although we didn't come away with the result the kids may have wanted they did 
us proud! They were very positive and gave it everything! 
 
A special shoutout to Ellie and Isaac for helping ref the games and run the two teams! Also The Kibworth School for 
allowing us to use the 3G pitch.  Overall it was a great day out with 9 teams and 5 schools attending! 

Mr Chambers 

Year Three would like you to join them at a fund raising day on 
Wednesday the 10th of July so that they help stop poachers killing 
elephants for their ivory and farmers killing elephants to stop them 
from eating their crops. We haven’t decided exactly what we are 

going to do yet but we would like you to save up your pocket money to buy GPS 
trackers, dye to make the ivory not worth anything and to buy fences to keep the 
elephants away from the farmers crops. Next week we will tell all the children ex-
actly what we are going to do to raise money. 

Rosie and Saphora 3NB 

Year 4 have been learning all about 

sOUND 

This term, we have been learning about sound. We have learnt the outside part of 
your ear is called the pinna. Your pinna is used to store sound waves and channel 
them to the ear canal. The ear canal connects the inner and outer ear. At the end 
of the ear canal, is the ear drum. The ear drum vibrates when hit causing a bit of 
sound. When the ear drum is hit, the hammer vibrates and moves forward to hit 
the anvil. The anvil then hit the stirrup. The stirrup moves forward to the cochlea. 
Then the nerves tell the brain. The cochlea is filled with liquid and tiny nerves. Hav-
ing two ears benefits you so you can find the direction easier. The pinna (your out-
er ear) is shaped for its purpose because it sticks out and it is curved. The word 
pitch means how high or low a sound is. For example, a piano’s last key is really 
deep however the key is really high. Volume means how loud or how quiet a sound 
is so if there was a lion growling it would be loud but an insect moving would be 
very quite. The stirrup is the smallest bone in the human body. The cochlea is 
shaped like a snail. Also there is a tiny hair on the edge of the cochlea which tells 
the auditory nerve there is a sound. Sound waves travel through the air.  

By Sam and Evan in 4W 

25.06.2019 -  Summer Showcase (3.30-4.30pm) 
26.06.2019 -  Yr 5&6 Performances (2pm & 7pm) 
27.06.2019 -  6S visit to Ernest Cook 
27.06.2019 -  Yr 5&6 Performances (7pm) 
27.06.2019 -  KS1 Sports Day 
28.06.2019 -  FS visit to West Lodge Farm Park 
28.06.2019 -  KS2 Sports Day 
04.07.2019 -  2P visit to Ernest Cook 
04.07.2019 -  School Discos 
05.07.2019 -  Yr 2 Family Worship 
05.07.2019 -  Reports to parents 
11.07.2019 -  Yr 6 Leavers Service at St Wilfrids Church (2pm) 
12.07.2019 -  Last day of term 


